Minutes

Park & Recreation Meeting 

Wednesday, July 14, 2010
At Spring Green Village Office
1. Nelson called meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Committee members present: Vern Liegel, LuEtta Miller and Mark Nelson. Others present: Wendy Crary, Tori Dolan, Ed Lilla, and Greg Wipperfurth.
2. Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker.

3. Review and approve agenda.  Motion by Liegel, second by Miller to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Motion by Miller, second by Liegel to approve minutes from the May 12, 2010 Park & Recreation Committee Meeting. Motion passed with all in favor.

5. Discussion and possible action regarding a citizen suggestion for recycling containers in the municipal parks. The committee reviewed the letter submitted by Brenda Valek. Greg Wipperfurth explained to the committee the issues public works has with the aluminum can recyclable containers such as, dog feces, garbage, and even vomit in the containers. Nelson said, “No one expects someone from public works to sort through the recycling containers, but they should be available at the parks”. 

Ed Lilla arrived at 6:08.
The committee agreed to have Wipperfurth do a little research into how much recycling containers will cost. No action was taken regarding this item.

6. Discussion and possible action regarding repairs or replacement of park shelters. Ed Lilla handed out an Options Analysis for the South Park Shelters. Lilla said, “A few weeks ago I was asked to research for repair and maintenance options for the South Park Shelters”.  Lilla reviewed the options and the cost of each option detailed in the analysis. 
Tori Dolan arrived at 6:30 p.m.

Lilla stated that the posts and trusses are in good shape, but they do need to be re-roofed. Nelson asked, “When were the South Park Shelters built?” Lilla replied, “Greg seemed to think around 1975”. Liegel stated that he doesn’t want to see a new roof put on the old posts and that he would rather see a new shelter built. Miller stated that she agrees with Vern, but that she also doesn’t not want to see a pole shed structure replace the shelters. Nelson commented that it would cost roughly $40,000 to repair the shelters, both South Park Shelters and the North Park Pool Shelter. In addition the North Park Ball Field Shelter would still need to be replaced within the next 18 to 24 months. The committee requested to have Lilla provide estimates for repairs of the North Park Pool Shelter for the next Park & Recreation meeting. No action was taken regarding this item.

7. Discussion and possible action on scheduling a fun day for village residents at the municipal pool. Tori Dolan suggested that the fun day be scheduled for a Sunday in August. Nelson reviewed possible dates; the Shelters are reserved for many other events such as Cardinal Company Picnics, 4Petesake, and St. John’s Funfest in August. The committee decided to have Tori poll the lifeguards for availability to work on August 28th or 29th. A minimum of 5 guards would be need for a family fun day event. No action was taken regarding this item.
8. Information regarding usage of the municipal swimming pool. Tori Dolan reviewed her report for the committee regarding usage of the municipal swimming pool.

9. General Public Comment.  There was no public comment.
10. Adjournment.  Motion by Liegel, second by Miller to adjourn at 6:55 pm.  Motion passed with all in favor.

